
Dear parents, 

As per instructions from the Government of India, all schools are required to submit a report 

regarding the number of students who have got their MBU (Mandatory Biometric Updation) done.  

1. Please go through the details (regarding MBU) given below 

2. Kindly get the MBU done on an urgent basis. All MBUs are supposed to be completed by 

17.07.2025 

3. Once MBU is done, or if it is already done, please fill in the following google form giving 

details. 

Principal 

For to be filled 

https://stephenschandigarh.com/MBU-Update-Jul-2025.php 

 

When Mandatory Biometric Update is to be conducted? 
1. When child attains an age of 5 years all biometric (Photo, Finger Prints and both Iris) data would 

be recorded. A de-duplication would be done for the child at this stage. This request will be treated 

similar to a new enrolment request while retaining the original Aadhaar number. This biometric 

update is free of cost. 

2. When Aadhaar number holder attains age of 15 years, should furnish all biometrics (Photo, Finger 

Prints and both Iris) for update. This biometric update is free of cost. 

Where can I get Mandatory Biometric Update performed? 

Aadhaar number holder needs to visit an Aadhaar Enrolment centre, with Aadhaar number for 

Mandatory Biometric Update. Address of Aadhaar Enrolment centres is available at Bhuvan portal:  

Bhuvan Aadhaar Portal 

https://bhuvan-app3.nrsc.gov.in/aadhaar/ 

 

To find out if your Aadhaar Multi Biometric Update (MBU) has been processed, you can check the 

status online through the UIDAI website or the mAadhaar app. You'll need your enrollment number 

(SRN or URN) and the security code to track the status.  

Here's how to check the status: 

1. Online: 
Visit the UIDAI website or the mAadhaar app.  

Navigate to the "Check Aadhaar Status" or "Check Demographic Updates Online Status" section.  

Enter your 14-digit enrollment number (SRN or URN) and the security code displayed on the screen.  

Click "Submit" to view the status of your MBU.  

https://stephenschandigarh.com/MBU-Update-Jul-2025.php
https://bhuvan-app3.nrsc.gov.in/aadhaar/


2. SMS: 
Send an SMS to 51969 with the text "UID STATUS <14-digit enrollment number>" or "UID STATUS 

<28-digit EID>". 

You will receive an SMS with the status of your Aadhaar update.  

3. Through the mAadhaar App: 
Download and install the mAadhaar app on your mobile device.  

Open the app and navigate to the "Check Aadhaar Status" or "Check Demographic Updates Online 

Status" section.  

Enter your enrollment number and security code to track the status.  

Important Notes: 

The enrollment number (SRN or URN) is printed on the acknowledgment receipt you received after 

submitting your MBU request.  

If you have forgotten your enrollment number, you can retrieve it using the "Retrieve UID/EID" 

option on the UIDAI website. You will need your registered mobile number for verification.  

The status will indicate whether the update is approved, under process, or rejected. 


